Red Rose Primary School



4th September 2020

Dear Parents / Carers

It is hard to believe that we are at the end of our first week. It has been wonderful to have everyone back in school this week and back to some element of normality. Systems appear to be working well and the children have adapted very quickly and seamlessly into their new bubbles and routines. Thank you to everyone for their help and support in preparing the children and working with us as we adapt to our new way of working.

Breakfast club

We aim to restart our breakfast club as soon as possible. Thank you to those who have responded requesting a place. If you have not already done so please complete the link below by Monday so we know potential numbers and the feasibility of being able to restart. *Please note:* a place at breakfast club should only be requested if you are returning to your place of work and have no alternative. We will not be able to operate with our usual numbers due to social distancing and the need to keep children in different bubbles apart.

https://forms.gle/bmf6nNTazBVpwRmG6

First Aid

Over the lockdown period we reviewed our first aid procedures.

Minor bumps to the head: This will be assessed by a First Aider in school. If the First Aider believes this is a minor bump and parents do not need to be called, you will receive a text message making you aware of the bump and the need to follow NHS guidance

Head injury and concussion

We will continue to watch for any signs or symptoms which might indicate more serious injury. Your child will be monitored throughout the day and you will receive a phone call if we feel anything changes.

Cuts and grazes: A hypoallergenic plaster (latex free) will be used to cover the cut/graze. For children whose parents / carers have not yet given us consent we will assume this is acceptable. If you do not want a hypoallergenic plaster to be used you need to inform school.

Inhalers: Please ensure your child has an inhaler which can be left in school and you have signed the emergency inhaler consent form should they need to use the school's emergency inhaler. (This form was issued yesterday with your child's plan).

Individual Health Plans: These have been updated and sent home yesterday. Please amend where necessary and send back to school. If no amendments are necessary could you please sign and return. Amended plans will be changed and a new copy then sent out for you to sign. If you have not received a plan and feel your child should have one please speak to Ms Kendall or Miss Fowler.

Wishing you all a lovely weekend.

Mrs A Brinton

Headteacher